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19 J nuary 1959 

Dear Ken: 

I regret the delay in r plyin to your memorandum of January z. 
I hav just r turned from a hort trip to Caracas and have not had m ch 
tim to make a careful tudy of the draft you ent me of the di cussion out-
lin • y Venezuelan trip has atr ene my c nviction that exchan e 
progr ms ought to reach a oon as possible th new univer ity generation 
th t ve taken such an active part in the restor tion of democ r tic govern­
ments in uch countries like Argentina, Col ombi , Ven zuela and Cuba. 
I think I will concentrate my views on this p rticul r ubject, as well 
on the subject of population incr ase and t nal exchang • 

I am att ching two copi s of a short biogr phical · ketch. My 
r a nt plans contemplate my arrival at Friends ip Airport in a hin ton, 

on th afternoon of Wednesd y, J anuary Z8. I shall confirm this to you 
lat r . 

My best regards to you and Mary. 

Mr. Kenneth Holland 
Pre ident 

Institute of International Education 
1 East 67th Stre t 

N w York Zl, New York 
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